## A Controversial Newsletter "The Printed Voice of Summit Theological Seminary"

~ All articles are written by George L. Faull, Rel. D. unless otherwise stated ~

Vol. 32 No. 3 July 2019 George L. Faull, Editor



## FORMER SUMMIT EMPLOYEE PASSES AWAY

Today, Tuesday June 25<sup>th</sup>, 2019, at 8:35 a.m., we lost one of our most faithful former coworkers for Christ

that we have ever known.

Mrs. Alva (Janice E.) Phillips suffered greatly before being called to spend time in Paradise while awaiting her bodily resurrection when Jesus returns again. Janice E. Phillips was my personal secretary for 24 years. I've always said if it were not for Jan, there would never have been a Summit Theological Seminary.

In the beginning, Janice worked for only gas money but as God blessed the school, she gradually received a living income from the school. No one can take away the good work she did for Summit and the churches at which she and her husband, Alva, attended after they retired from their mission work in Germany.

She was saved by the one and only Savior of mankind and she knew she was not saved by her many good works. She loved her Lord and served Him with her whole heart.

Her daughter, Deborah Crabtree, and her grandchildren and son-inlaw, Chris Crabtree were her pride and joy! Her husband, Alva Phillips, survives her and loved her dearly. Please pray for him and the rest of her family. I, George L. Faull, cannot exaggerate what an important part Janice played in my own life and that of my children. I fully expect her to hear, "Well done, my good and faithful servant" by the Lord. Blessed are they who knew her and had her footprints on their hearts. Chances are, you got more work done for the Lord because she was in your life. May more dedicated women be raised up and be such a blessing to the Lord's Church.

--George L. Faull Tuesday - June 25<sup>th</sup>, 2019